
Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask for your support of SF91, a bill to make permanent a child care center staffing 
flexibility first created in 2023.  This flexibility has been helpful to me in managing my 
program, and has not negatively affected safety or quality for my children or staff.  To 
allow this provision to expire would make my already difficult job that much harder. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 



Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask for your support of SF91, a bill to make permanent a childcare center staffing 
flexibility first created in 2023.  This flexibility has been helpful to me in managing my 
program and has not negatively affected the safety or quality for my children or staff.  To 
allow this provision to expire would make my already difficult job that much harder. 
 
Licensed Childcare Centers across the state are still experiencing a shortage of qualified 
staff to meet the Teacher and Assistant Teacher requirements. Although we are working 
hard to provide training and the hours to qualify our aids as Assistant teachers, it takes at 
least a year of training and work experience to obtain.  Making this bill permanent would 
continue to keep the burden of staffing, at the beginning and end of the day, manageable 
and consistent.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Cassie Stratton 
Executive Director 
Eyota Kids Korner, Inc. 
Eyota, MN 55934  
 



Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask for your support of SF91, a bill to make permanent a child care center staffing flexibility first 
created in 2023.  This flexibility has been helpful to me in managing my program, and has not 
negatively affected safety or quality for my children or staff.  To allow this provision to expire 
would make my already difficult job that much harder. 
 
Thank you, 

 
 
Cathie Underwood and Jamie Kittleson, Co-directors 

Especially for Children 
6223 Dell Road 
Eden Prairie, MN 55346 
(952)934-1119 
www.efc10@especiallyforchildren.com 

 
 
 

http://www.efc10@especiallyforchildren.com


Dear Committee Members, 
 
I ask for your support of SF91, a bill to make permanent a child care center staffing flexibility first 
created in 2023.  This flexibility has been helpful to me in managing my program, and has not 
negatively affected safety or quality for my children or staff.  To allow this provision to expire 
would make my already difficult job that much harder. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Lauren Welch Lofrumento 
Chief Operating Officer 
Children’s Discovery Academy 
 
Vadnais Heights: 651-653-9871 
3665 Talmage Circle, Vadnais Heights, MN 55110 
 
Little Canada: 651-484-4931 
433 E. Little Canada Road, Little Canada, MN 55117 
 
Serving families through the exceptional care and education of children. 
 

 
 
 


